Restarting Sunday Masses in the Church

25th September 2020

Dear Friends,

We have enjoyed good summer weather that has allowed us to celebrate our parish Mass outdoors for many weeks. Now that autumn is upon us, we must look at moving back into the church for Sunday Mass.
The church is already set up with alternate benches roped off, giving a spacing of 1.9m. This more than adequately follows the rule of ‘one metre plus’ with the additional mitigation of face coverings which are now required in churches anyway. The longest benches can accommodate two singletons (1+gap+1), or one couple and one singleton (2+gap+1), or one larger household or bubble.
The Blessed Sacrament chapel will not be used for seating; the fabric surfaces and poor ventilation make it unsuitable. The balcony could be used by one larger household, but only by prior arrangement. The seating behind the altar can be used and can accommodate five couples or singletons.
Worked like this, the capacity of the church is in the range of 37 – 56 people depending on the mix of singletons, couples and larger households. For official purposes we’re quoting 45. As our outdoor Mass has been attracting up to around 100 or so, we therefore need three sittings to accommodate everyone.
It has also been arranged with the Chemin Neuf Community that emergency overflow seating will be available in the cloister. There is a speaker there connected to the church sound system, so Mass will be clearly heard, if not seen. In this way it is hoped to avoid turning people away at the door, and avoid implementing a booking system for attending Mass. Seating will be first come, first served.
The obvious course of action is therefore to reinstate our usual schedule: Saturday 6pm, and Sunday 8am and 10am. Each Mass must have two stewards, and two cleaners to sanitise benches and door handles before Mass. It will be the responsibility of each congregation to provide sufficient volunteers to make it possible for their chosen Mass to happen. ‘Sufficient volunteers’ means enough to staff a rota to keep this going for at least six months, possibly much longer.
One difficulty is that according to guidelines, volunteers should not be from vulnerable groups, although experience in other parishes suggests a certain leeway allowing for informed personal choice in this matter.
The key role of the stewards will be to welcome people, direct them to sanitise their hands, direct them to available seats with an eye to making optimal use of the space, and keep a general eye on the social distancing. There will be no books to hand out, and no papers at least to start with. We might at some later stage restart a printed newsletter, or a one-time-use-only mass sheet, but we’ll keep it simple for now. Ushering at communion is not currently part of the plan. The stewards will also keep a note of attendees in case this is needed for contact tracing. Lists will be kept securely for three weeks and then destroyed. Stewards will need to arrive at least half an hour before Mass. The back bench just inside the door will be reserved for them.

The role of the cleaners will be, well before Mass, to don mask and gloves and wipe down the benches, door handles and other frequently touched surfaces. Gloves, masks, spray and wipes will be provided, and aprons too if required. The choice to do it before Mass may seem strange, but there are several reasons for it. It means that the volunteers take ownership of the sanitising of the church for the Mass that they are attending. It also makes best use of any rest time during which the surfaces will start to self-decontaminate; even leaving it untouched for twelve hours dramatically reduces any risks. Clearly, the most challenging moment will be the window between the 8am and 10am Masses, and under this arrangement that will be staffed by the 10am congregation, which should be the best able to do this.
Big thanks to the small band of volunteers who are already providing the weekly clean on Friday. This need will continue in preparation for the Saturday morning opening for private prayer. It is likely that the Tuesday afternoon opening for prayer will move to Wednesday afternoons to allow a full 72 hour rest after the weekend.
We will look at weekdays after we see how this goes. Note that the obligation to Sunday Mass remains suspended until further notice. The Catholic mind however, does not give up these things so easily, so it seems right to focus our energies first on the weekends. It would be good, however, to have a few people who could assist with stewarding and cleaning in this way if we have a funeral or other weekday liturgy.

Like everything that we’ve had to learn in these past few months this will be new and unfamiliar. There may well be snags and difficulties, and we may need to revise things as we go. The romantics among us, Fr Charles included, harboured a vision of a grand reopening with much song and rejoicing. The reality will be quiet, low-key, and perhaps rather functional. More details about that will follow in the days to come.
For now this is a small but important step forward. And we must take it together as a parish. Up until now, Fr Charles has lead from the front, because that’s what was needed. But that’s not a sustainable way of operating. The parish will reclaim its church by staffing its church according to the needs of the time.
Attached is a volunteering sheet. Please complete it and return to storrington@abdiocese.org.uk or print and return to Fr Charles.
Volunteering for Stewarding and Cleaning

needed to Restart Mass in the Church

Please complete and return to storrington@abdiocese.org.uk
or print and return to Fr Charles.
Please do this even if you have previously spoken to Fr Charles about being a steward or cleaner.

Thank you.
Name_____________________________________________
Preferred Contact Number_____________________________
Preferred E-mail_____________________________________
I am volunteering to be a Steward at Mass_____

I am volunteering to be a Cleaner to Sanitise the Church before Mass_____

I am available to help in this way at these Masses:


Sat 6pm____

Sun 8am____

Sun 10am____
I am available to help in this way at occasional weekday events eg. Funerals____
Further comments, offers or suggestions:
